S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Monday, 11th December 2017 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs M Albinson, Mr S Scales, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
   Apologies:  Mr D Price, Mrs D Gotts and Mr R Williamson
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 20th September 2017:  Mr Hofmeister proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Scales, with two abstentions all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.    
3.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant.
4.  To receive questions from the Public:  None present 
5.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Left hand Driveway update: Mr Narborough spoke regarding the left hand driveway and confirmed that the agreed work to fill any dips/holes with type 1 stone and compact is due to be carried out by Mr Heaton in due course.

He added that he had also discussed with Mr Heaton possible repairs to the uneven roadway along the ASDA boundary.

He explained that possible improvements had been discussed to scrape level the road with a large machine.

Mr Heaton is to forward a quote for the work as discussed. 
Request for additional Water Tank:  Mr Narborough spoke regarding a request received from an Allotment Tenant to site an additional Water Tank near to plot 8D.
He explained that he had been to the Allotments and had assessed the location of the existing Water Tanks.

After discussion, members generally felt that some of the smaller Water Tanks should be upgraded to larger Tanks.

Mr Narborough stated that he had been to MKM Ltd and had obtained a quote of £228.43 + £34.83 for a new large Water Tank.
It was said that installing an additional Water Tank would be more expensive as additional pipe work would need to be laid.

After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should replace the small Water Tank on Plot 5 with a larger Water Tank at a total cost of £263.26; this was seconded by Mrs Albinson with all members in favour.

It was suggested that the work should be carried out in the New Year.

Green Waste on the Roadways:  Mr Narborough reported that during his visit to the Allotments he had noticed that some Allotment Tenants have deposited Green Waste on the Roadways in an attempt to build them up.

Mrs Kirby stated that as per item 6 of the Allotments Additional Clauses, No Allotment waste, including weeds, brassica roots, etc, may be disposed of by tipping in hedgerows or placing on the roadways.

Mrs Kirby stated that she would place a laminated sign in the area stating “Please do not deposit Green Waste on the Road ways”
Request to set up a seed shop: Mr Narborough informed members that once again he had been contacted by an Allotment Tenant wishing to set up a seed shop from the shed on his Allotment Plot. 

Mrs Cornwell explained that the Allotments were given to the Parish within the Enclosure Award for the poor people of the village. Members felt that it would be inappropriate to allow the sale of seeds or produce from the Allotments.

Mr Scales proposed that the Parish Council should refuse the request due to its commercial nature; this was seconded by Mrs Albinson with all members in favour.
Village Hall:  

Fire Risk Assessment: Mr Narborough confirmed that a Fire Risk Assessment had been carried out by Mr J Blake of JKB Fire Risk Assessors Ltd and the report had been circulated to all members.
Mrs Cornwell stated that two issues had arisen and were highlighted within the report.

She explained that as there are more than 60 people who use the Village Hall at one time, the new Village Hall entrance door needs to be adjusted to open outwards.

It was said that Mr David Easy has been booked to carry out this work on Wednesday 13th December 2017.

The second item highlighted was the need for an additional Security Light to be installed above the far Emergency Door.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that a quote has been requested from AMR Ltd to carry out the work. 
Structural Survey – to follow:  Mr Narborough confirmed that the Village Hall Structural Survey has now been carried out by Mr Bob Murray however stated that the report had not yet been received.
He explained that he had spoken to Mr Murray who has confirmed that he will continue to monitor the cracks in the walls.
Mr Narborough added that the Committee Room door is now in desperate need of replacement as it no longer opens or shuts properly and may pose a Fire Risk should someone become trapped.

After brief discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should obtain quotes and replace the door frame and door to the Committee Room; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister and unanimously agreed.
Finally it was said that the Village Hall gutters need to be cleaned out.
Review of South Wootton Pre-School Fees:  Mrs Cornwell explained that the time had come to once again review the Pre-School Hire Fees; she said that the Pre-School has paid a reduced rate of £10 per hour for a year now.
Mrs Cornwell read out a letter received from Mrs Jen Rudd stating that she appreciates that costs continue to rise in line with inflation and therefore she would not request that the existing rate of £10 per hour remain unchanged, however she would be grateful if the reduction in rate could be extended for an additional period at possibly £12 per hour. 

Members discussed the letter and felt that the request was fair and reasonable.  
Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should allow the Pre-School to pay a reduced Hire Fee of £12.00 per hour for a further twelve month period; this was seconded by Mrs Banks and unanimously agreed.  
Possible Extension to rear of storage area:  Mr Narborough explained that he and Mrs Cornwell had been to look at the Village Hall in view of a possible Extension to allow for additional Storage space.
He explained that there is a good area of land to the rear of the Village Hall which would provide adequate space for an Extension.

Mrs Cornwell explained the existing layout and provided an explanation as to how the Extension could be achieved; she said that this would provide lots of storage space for the chairs and tables as well as a secure storage area for Parish Council Archives.
Members agreed that the first step would be to contact Mr Matt Sturgeon for some advice to see what may be achievable and at what sort of cost.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact Mr Sturgeon in the New Year and bring the matter back to the next Assets Committee meeting in March 2018.
The Green and Open Spaces:

South Wootton Fete Committee Bench/Picnic Table Donation update:  Mrs Cornwell informed members that the three Picnic Tables have now been ordered and are due to be delivered on Wednesday 13th December 2017.
She confirmed that she had met with Mr Narborough and Mr Hofmeister at the Green and the locations for siting the new Picnic Tables has been agreed.

Mrs Cornwell stated that Mr McIntyre will install the benches upon delivery.
Proposed new Bus Shelters:  Mr Narborough referred members to the circulated quotes and confirmed that all three quotes were for Bus Shelters similar to that at Deas Road.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the quotes varied in price with the cheapest price coming from Queensbury Shelters who are based in Portsmouth at £13,272.00 +VAT for three Bus Shelters.
Mr Narborough drew member’s attention to the Able Engineering Quote and confirmed that their quote was £15,000 +VAT for three Bus Shelters plus an additional £690.00 for the three perches.

Members discussed the three quotes fully including a quote from Shelterstore at £19,485 +VAT for three Bus Shelters.

Mrs Cornwell clarified that the three Bus Shelters are proposed for two locations at Grimston Road, and one at St Augustine’s Way near to Castle Acre Close.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that she needs to submit the Grant application before the end of December 2017 and if the Parish Council’s Parish Partnership Scheme bid is successful, the grant will pay 50% of the project including the Groundworks.

Comment was made that Able Engineering has installed Bus Shelters for the Parish Council in the past; they are a local company and have a good reputation.

After further discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that if the Parish Partnership Scheme bid is successful, Able Engineering should be asked to provide the Parish Council with three black Bus Shelters for siting at Grimston Road (2) and at St Augustine’s Way near to Castle Acre Close, this was seconded by Mr Scales with all members in favour.

Request for a new Litter Bin at Picnic Tables:  Mrs Cornwell explained that originally it was intended that a less used Litter Bin should be relocated near to the new Picnic Tables, however after investigation it was found that this was not possible as the Litter Bin has been cemented into the ground.
Mrs Cornwell therefore requested that the Parish Council purchase a new Litter Bin for siting in the location of the new Picnic Tables on the Green.

After brief discussion, Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should purchase a new Litter Bin at an approximate cost of £250 for siting near to the new Picnic Tables.
Low Road Fence:  Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the fence at Low Road which runs from Nursery Lane round to the Manor House.
She said that following work on the large Willow Tree, parts of the fence had been replaced however; she felt that the fence should be looked at to see if further maintenance is required.

Mr Narborough agreed to look at the Low Road fence.

Cemetery:

Relocation of Cemetery Tap – Update:  Mrs Cornwell confirmed that work to relocate the Cemetery Tap would take place in the spring time.
Parish Office: 

Possible Extension: No update
Wootton Park: 

Update: No Update
SWiB:  
Update: Mrs Albinson confirmed that there is not much happening in the winter time, however stated that the plants have been ordered for next year.
Mrs Banks added that all the bulb planting and tree planting has now been carried out.

It was said that a new bench for siting along the South Wootton strip is currently being investigated.

Comment was made that concerns had been raised regarding the maintenance of the Parish and it was said that a lot of work has been undertaken clearing leaves and branches which had formerly been carried out by a Parish Handyman.

Mrs Cornwell commented that if South Wootton in Bloom members find jobs which need doing, they must inform either Moira or herself at the Parish Office so that the job can be quoted for and the work allocated to Mr McIntyre. 

Budget Requests:  Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated list of possible budget requests and asked if there were any other items to be included.

Members agreed that an amount of £500 should be added to allow for a new Committee Room door and door frame.
Mr Narborough proposed that the possible budget requests should be put forward to the Finance Committee for discussion at their meeting in January 2018; this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour. 

Gifted land at the 9 acre field: Mr Hofmeister enquired about the area of land to be gifted to the Parish Council at the 9 acre field; he asked if the land has now been registered.
Mrs Cornwell explained that the land would not be gifted to the Parish Council until occupancy of the 15th property, at which time the Parish Council’s solicitor will deal with the transfer and then the land can be registered with land registry.
Members discussed briefly what the area of land could be used for.
It was said that initially the land would be left as it is and any change would need to undergo a full consultation.

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 7th March 2018 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

7th March 2018




                Chairman                                                                                                          
